Manheim Twp. H.S. BULLETIN # 168 Monday, May 18, 2015

TODAY WE WILL FOLLOW A SPECIAL KEYSTONE SCHEDULE:

Monday, May 18" Period 1 7:30-7:35 (Attendance) | Period 3 — Biology Keystone Module 1
Period 3 7:40-9:25 (105 min.)
Period 1 9:30-10:18
Period 2 10:23-11:03 11:08-11:33 - Lunch A
11:38-12:16 - 4B
. 12:21-12:59 - 5C 11:08-11:46 - 4A
Period 4 11:51-12:29 - 5B
Period 5 11:08-12:59 11:08-11:46 — 4A 12:34-12:59 — Lunch C
11:51-12:16 - Lunch B
Period 6 12:21-12:59 - 5C
Period 7 1:04-1:44
1:49-2:30

This message is for any student who will be taking the Biology and/or Algebra Keystone Exam. Today, May 18" and Tuesday,
May 19" any student who is currently in a Biology class will be required to take the Biology Keystone Exam. On Wednesday, May
20" and Thursday, May 21% any student who is currently in CP Algebra 1 Part 2 or Honors Algebra 1 will take the Algebra Keystone
Exam. The test sessions will run from 7:40 a.m. —9:25 a.m. during each testing day. These are mandatory state exams that all
students must take and for students in the Class of 2017 must pass before graduating from high school. Please make every
attempt to be in school, and on-time during the Keystone Exam days! Each student will be assigned to a testing room. Testing
room locations have been posted in various locations throughout the school building. No electronic devices, including cell
phones, cameras, and iPods may be in your possession within the testing room. Please leave all electronic devices in your locker,
in your back pack, or at home during Keystone Exam days. Failure to comply will result in severe disciplinary consequences.
Students who do not score Proficient or Advanced will be required to retake the exam during the '15-16 school year.

ATTENTION SENIORS: Meal Charging is no longer permitted in the Cafeterial!! All Debts must be paid!! ATTENTION GRADES 9,10,
& 11: Effective Tuesday, May 19th Meal Charging in the cafeteria, will no longer be permitted. ALL DEBTS MUST BE PAID! Cafeteria

Lockers: Whether you use your assigned locker or not you must empty your locker, leave the door open with the lock locked on
the hasp. Failure to do so will result in a $10.00 locker clean-out fee. Seniors must have their lockers cleaned out by Tuesday, May
26" and underclassmen will clean out their lockers during English classes on May 29",

Students interested in the 2016 Spain Trip with Dr. Mast & Mrs. Zorrilla who were unable to attend the informational meeting
should stop by and see Dr. Mast in room 108 as a new batch of informational flyers have arrived. REMEMBER: The current trip
price is only good until JUNE 1, 2015!! D. Mast

Attention all Seniors: Each senior must fill out the Senior Graduation Survey on Naviance, under the ABOUT ME tab, listed under
"Surveys to Take". This survey is mandatory. Students that do not complete this survey will not be permitted to walk at
graduation. If you have any trouble accessing your Naviance account, please see Mrs. Ziegler.

Attention juniors: Franklin and Marshall College offers an opportunity for one senior student to take a free course each semester
in the 2015/16 school year. Course offerings are very limited. If you are interested, please see Mrs. Stoudt in the guidance office
by Tuesday, May 26.

Students taking AP Biology for the 2015-2016 school year must attend a meeting to receive course information and summer
assignments in room 216 on Tuesday, May 19th at 7:10 or 2:35. J. Myers

Students taking AP Chemistry for the 2015-16 school year are expected to attend a meeting to receive their summer assignments
after school on 5/21 at 2:35 or before school on 5/22 at 7:05. S. Schulz

Students taking AP English 11 Language and Composition for the 2015-2016 school year must attend a meeting to receive course
information and summer assignments in room 125 on Tuesday, May 19th at 2:35 PM or Wed, May 20th at 7:10. J. Lepore

Students enrolled in the Spanish AP course for the 2015-2016 school year are required to come to a meeting on May 21 in room
108 at 2:40 to receive their summer assignments. If you are unable to attend, you are responsible to make other arrangements
with Dr. Mast.

Sophomores enrolling in International Baccalaureate classes next year should plan to attend a brief meeting Tuesday, May 26, at
2:40 in room 130 to receive summer assignments. L. Penner
-see other side-



Attention all senior Spanish Immersion students who completed Spanish through AP/IB Spanish: Please see Mrs. Zorrilla during
period 5B in room 130 any day in order to receive your Sl cord for graduation. You must pick up your own cord from Mrs. Zorrilla. If
you are not here during period 5B, please email Mrs. Zorrilla for another time.

Attention Students and Faculty: Thursday, May 21 will be the last day for Drop In Tutoring After School in the Library. L. Poliski

Attention National Honor Society Seniors: Please stop by Room 129 on Tuesday, May 19 during 6th period to pick up your Honor
Cords.

If you pre-ordered a yearbook, you may pick it up during lunch beginning today, May 18th. The pick up area is outside the
cafeteria in the concessions window. Only seniors and juniors may pick up during lunch on Monday. Underclassmen may begin to
pick up pre-ordered yearbooks on Monday after school in the concessions area. They will also be available for pick up during lunch
the remainder of the week. If you did not pre-order a yearbook and you wish to purchase one, they are $69.00 & you must pay in
cash. They will be available for sale starting next Tuesday after school. Again, this will be in the concessions area. Please ask your
parents if they ordered a yearbook for you if you are not sure.

Students: All library materials are due today, May 18. Seniors, please have all of your debts cleared by Tuesday, May 26. If you
have any questions, please see the library staff. Library

Students: If you are in grades 9-11, you may check out books for the summer as long as your account in the library is clear. You
may start checking books out now until the end of the year. Books will be due September 7. Student ID cards for summer check
out are not required, but we do appreciate you bringing them. If you have any questions, just stop by the library. Library

The Interact Club will be accepting membership applications for the 2015-2016 school year. Applications can be picked up from
Mr. K. Kantz in room 031 and should be returned by Friday, May 29, 2015.

Blue Streak Connections will formally be a club at the high school next year. This club is for students interested in being a mentor
to a peer with special needs here at the high school. The goal of Blue Streak Connections is to develop a natural friendship in and
outside the club setting. Mentors and mentees will meet during club periods as well as scheduled extracurricular activities. This
year, some of the activities we did included game night, art night, the musical, a field trip to Black Rock, and a Barnstormers game.
If you are interested in participating in this club next year, please pick up an application in the office or in the cafeteria during
lunches on May 15 or 18 and talk to some of the current participants that can answer any questions you may have. Applications
will also be available in room 161. Applications will be due to room 161 on May 20. If you have any questions please see Mrs.
Sawyer or Mrs. Van Aulen, or our student leaders Haley Cubell and Emily Zapcic.

Freshman Track: Anyone who did not attend the awards distribution/uniform collection meeting last Tuesday, please see Coach
Shugarts in room 010 to collect your award and/or turn in your uniform.

All girls interested in playing fall tennis on the high school team should plan to attend a very important meeting next Wednesday,
May 20th. The required meeting will be held in the high school cafeteria right after school at 2:30 and important paperwork will
be completed. Please plan to attend!

Tryouts for the 2015-2016 MTHS Dance Team is today, May 18th, meet in the North Gym at 3:00 pm to rehearse and ask
guestions. The audition will begin at 3:30 pm in Convocation Hall. All auditions should be finished by 5:30 pm.

There will be a meeting for all Field Hockey players interested in trying out for the JV/Varsity field hockey teams. The meeting
will be on Wednesday, May 20" at 6:00 PM at Convocation Hall at the High School. Parents are also invited to this meeting. Come
and meet the new varsity head coach and learn more about high school field hockey. Current g through 11" grade students
interested in JV/Varsity field hockey are invited to a parent/player meeting on May 20" at 6:00 PM at the High School.

Anyone interested in joining the cross country team next year, please attend an informational meeting on Tuesday, May 19 at
2:40 in room 236 (Coach Smiths room). The meeting should take about 15-30 minutes. If you are interested in participating next
year, it is important to make it to this meeting. If you cannot make the meeting, please stop in and see Coach Smith in room 236
or Coach Shugarts in room 010.

Attention all volleyball players! There will be an end of year meeting for anyone interested in or returning to Girls Volleyball on
May 27th at 2:40 pm in the Cafeteria.

THERE ARE NO SPORTS SCHEDULED FOR TODAY.



